
Minutes from the SA meeting held at Mottram Church of England School 30.4.2019 

 

Welcome 

Present: Silvana Winson, Miss Kirkham, Victoria Dearnley, Laura Dooley, Leanne Wood, 

Cathy Laycock, Louise Bird, Mrs Scattergood, Alan Percy, Ann-Marie Percy, Mrs Johnson 

Apologies: Georgia Cambridge, Donna Robson, Holly Halstead, Louise Parry 

 

Minutes of the last meeting were proposed by Silvana Winson and seconded by Cathy 

Laycock. 

 

Cathy presented the treasurer’s report from April 2019 

Total Funds: 634.54 

 

The group decided that to set the date for the Autumn Fair which will be held on 27th 

September 2019 3:30-5:00.  This will be discussed at the next meeting. 

 

Victoria proposed for sports day that refreshments could be sold to raise funds.  This was 

agreed.   

ACTION – School to purchase the drinks and snacks and Louise Bird and Cathy Laycock will 

be on hand to sell as staff will have to run sports day. 

 

In the final term to raise further funds it was agreed to have a Summer Cake sale this will be 

on Monday 17th June 2019.  

ACTION – Silvana to ask Ellie for the flier and school to send out a text.  It was agreed not to 

send plates as the cakes very rarely come back on them. 

 

Leanne Wood raised an idea about Bags to School  

ACTION - Leanne will look in to organising.  

 

Ann-Marie suggested raising money for Whizz Kids – it was suggested that this would be in 

the new academic year as the School picks their charities in Autumn, a possible idea would 

be a non-uniform day. 

An idea to raise funds from previous meetings included having a quiz/bingo night – the 

group were unsure of this due to the venue that had been put forward as it was in 

Dukinfield. 



The SA had put down a deposit for a fashion Show but were unable to sell ticket  

ACTION – to look at holding this event in June/July if the Magdalene Centre was available. 

 

Louise suggested that Scholastic would only be done just before Christmas as at other times 

of the year there was not much interest.   

ACTION – Scholastic leaflets to go out in November. 

 

Laura suggested a welcome back breakfast or end of term  

ACTION – Mrs Scattergood would look at the logistics of this and feedback at the next 

meeting. 

 

Leanne mentioned the blue token scheme at Tesco for a memorial garden for the school.  

ACTION – Leanne to follow this up. 

 

Victoria mentioned that the CO-OP did a similar scheme  

ACTION – Victoria to explore this idea. 

 

Victoria had an idea about donating decent toys as a lucky dip stall. 

 

The post of secretary – Victoria was put forward by Mrs Scattergood and seconded by Cathy 

Laycock. 

 

It was agreed that because there was a good turn out the next meeting would be held on 

25th June 3:15 at school. 

 

Louise Bird thanked the school for looking after the children whilst the meeting was taking 

place. 

 

 

 

 


